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Meeting Minutes
August 16, 2011
1.0 Preliminaries


1.1
Meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM

1.2
Roll Call: Pat Emmons and Dan Ehntholt
2.0
Review Septic Applications


     2.1  29 Hunter Avenue


Pat motioned to approve seconded by Dan.  Motion carried 2-0
3.0
Review Installer’s Application



      3.1  Rick Colacchio


Pat motioned to approve, seconded by Dan.  Motion carried 2-0

4.0
General Business


   4.1
Request for dumpster permit waiver – Adam Cyr and James Brooks


 Pat motioned to waive the fee, seconded by Dan.  Motion carried 2-0

       
   4.2
Voucher BOH080811 - $4599.55

   4.3
Voucher BOH 081111 - $675


   4.4
Voucher BOH 081611 - $1122.06



Pat motioned to approve all vouchers, seconded by Dan.  Motion carried 


2-0
5.0
New Business


      5.1  Transfer Station Complaints


Pamela Cooper of 299 Cox; Kristen Ogar of 303 Cox and Jerry Caisey of 


297 Cox Street were in attendance. Some of the complaints were that 


trucks are operating as early as 6:00 AM, trash is stored on site overnight, 


odor is overwhelming, trash and sludge is coming off of the trucks and is 


not cleaned up, trucks are traveling too fast .  The re is also a potential 


rodent issue as there are rat traps along the fence which borders Mulready 


School.  They are concerned about safety of students, property values, 


noise and odor.  Sam will review the 
contract and speak with Town 


Counsel regarding “quiet hours” and
overnight storage.  Sam and Pat will 


visit Transfer Station at 5:30 AM on 
Thursday and will report back to 


residents and speak with BP.  BP will be requested to attend the BOH 


meeting on September 13.

      5.2  Dumpster permit complaints and questions



Antonio Andrade, Geovania Morais, Beatriz Cabral, Loueia Freitas 


and Jose Laura were in attendance.  There were questions about the reason 

behind dumpster permits and complaints about the fee.  Sam explained 


that the State has mandated requirements and there has been an increase of 

complaints over recent years.  The housing code can handle residential 


dumpsters but not commercial properties.  Sam can request the 



business/property owner to clean up but there is no State regulation to 


enforce dumpster overflow etc. the town must spend money to take 


owners to court.  Additionally if dumpsters are located close to town wells 

in protected areas there is also no state regulation to protect the water.  


The attendees suggested fines or charging a lower fee as well as 



advertising on local Portuguese TV.  The Board will review the regulation 


at its’ 9/13 meeting.
6.0
Old Business



Sam updated the Board on the regional nursing services and discussed his 


concerns.  On 8/23 there will be a meeting at the Town Hall to discuss the 


project status.
7.0
The meeting was adjourned at 10:00 PM
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